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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Welcome to the December 2022 issue of the Philippine 
Journal of Pathology. Congratulations to the editorial staff 
for publishing the second issue of the year.

I would like to reiterate our call to the junior and regular 
members of the society to come up with scholarly research 
and fascinating case reports and series. Let us continue 
to sustain this journal by consistently submitting articles 
for peer-review and eventual publication in our very own 
platform.

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your loved ones 
a very happy and festive Christmas season. May this season 
bring hope, joy and happiness to all of us.

Let us be grateful for the blessings we have received this 
year and pray for a brighter and a prosperous 2023!

Happy Holidays!

Alan T. Koa, MD, FPSP
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


